
M isi6n Permanente de Chile 
ante las Naciones Unidas 

PRESIDENCIA 
PRO TEMPORE CELAC 

Ccr~Ji.!~E}lvtic!. 
lct,r,o-:irnfl'fi.:Q.",OS't(:oribf:"(,s 

67 Perfodo Ordinario de Sesiones de la Asamblea General de las Naciones Unidas 

INTERVENCION DE LA REPRESENTACION PERMANENTE DE CHILE ANTE LAS NACIONES UNIDAS 

A NOMBRE DE LA COMUNIDAD DE ESTADOS LATINOAMERICANOS V CARIBENOS, CELAC 

Terna 83 

El estado de derecho en los pianos nacional e internacional 

Nueva York, 10 de octubre de 2012 

-Cotejar con texto lefdo-

67th Sessions of the General Assembly of the United Nations 

STATEMENT OF THE PERMANENT MISSION OF CHILE TO THE UNITED NATIONS ON BEHALF OF 

THE COMMUNITY OF LATIN AMERICAN AND CARRIBEAN STATES, CELAC 

Item 83 

The rule of law at the national and international levels 

New York, October 10, 2012 

-Please check against delivery-





peaceful means. In this regard, we reaffirm the obligation of all States to settle their 
international disputes by peaceful means, inter alia through negotiation, enquiry, good 
offices, mediation, conciliation, arbitration and judicial settlement, or other peaceful 
means of their own choice, and duly taking into account the 



eradication of poverty. In this context, CELAC recalls that the rule of law and 
development are strongly interrelated and mutually reinforcing, and that the 
advancement of the rule of law at the national and international levels is essential for 
sustained and inclusive economic growth, sustainable development, the eradication of 
poverty and hunger and the full realization of all human rights and fundamental 
freedoms, including the right to development, all of which in turn reinforce the rule of 
law. 

Mister Chairman: 

CELAC emphasizes the importance of continuing our consideration and promotion of 
the rule of law in all its aspects to further develop the linkages between the rule of law 
and the three main pillars of the United Nations: peace and security, human rights and 
development. 

We welcome the advances in the promotion of the rule of law at the regional level and 
reiterate CELAC's commitment to this objective. 

Thank you. 


